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Access to DAVE. Please be sure to notify Data, Research, and Vital Statistics 
(DRVS) when someone no longer works for your municipality, establishment, 
facility, or agency, or if there is a change in a mailing address, e-mail address, or 
phone number so we can end-date them in the Database Application for Vital 
Events (DAVE) system and update or remove them from our participant listing.  
Haley Stubbs has started to contact municipalities to verify if the users listed 
should still have access.  She will then reach out to funeral establishments, 
hospitals, and courts.  To assist DRVS with the process, DRVS is asking 
stakeholders to send an e-mail to Haley.Stubbs@maine.gov with the following 
information:  
 

 Name of municipality, funeral home, hospital, or court 
 Names of staff that should have access to DAVE (or the restricted access 

portal for court information)  
 Title 
 E-mail address 
 Mailing address 
 Phone number 

 

If you would like staff to have access to the DAVE system, please complete the 
DAVE enrollment form.  The enrollment forms may be found on the DRVS 
website by stakeholder group at https://www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc/public-
health-systems/data-research/vital-records/edrs/medical-certifiers.html.   Please 
fax the completed form to (207) 287-2861 or e-mail Melissa at 
Melissa.Boynton@maine.gov.    
 

Vital Records Forms.  Please be sure that you are using the most current forms 
for reporting vital records or when assisting the public in completing them.  Vital 
records forms available to the public are provided on the DRVS website at 
https://www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc/public-health-systems/data-research/vital-
records/forms/index.shtml and restricted forms may be found in the DAVE 
system under the Forms/Print Forms tab by user type.   
 

Phone calls.  Vital Records is a busy office, and our phones are constantly 
ringing.  We do our best to answer calls as soon as we can.  Please do not leave 
multiple voicemails for more than one person.  Please try e-mailing the person 
you are trying to reach instead.  The staff listing contains the vital records team 
members, duties, phone numbers, and e-mail addresses.  The staff listing may be 
found on the DRVS website (link above) under the “DAVE Helpdesk and Vital 
Records Staff” button or in the DAVE system under the Forms/Print Forms tab.   
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